
MINUTES - HEIDELBERG TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS BUSINESS MEETING –  
September 24, 2020 

 
PRESENT: David Randler, Kevin Snyder, Terry Wolfe, Tom Schoener, Solicitor Haws, Chief 
Grim, Laura Yazemboski, Lori Brown, Suzan Oxenreider 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Randler at 7:32pm 
 
 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  Laura Yazemboski, Chairman of the Robesonia Library 
Board made a brief presentation regarding the importance of the library in the community. She 
expressed appreciation for the donations made in the past and was assured that a repeat donation 
of $2000 would be in the Township budget for 2021. 
 
MINUTES:   August 27th, 2020 minutes were circulated.  MOTION by Sup Schoener to 
accept, SECOND by Sup Wolfe.  Passed unanimously. 
 
Board went into Executive Session from 7:45 until 9:04pm. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: The Board reviewed the letter from Jen Van Dyke regarding the 
bridge inspection on Bethany Road. A MOTION was made by Sup Wolfe to approve the revised 
costs to evaluate the bridge and box culvert on W. Ryland Road; SECOND by Sup Snyder. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT:   A MOTION to approve was made by Sup Wolfe, SECOND by 
Sup Snyder. Passed Unanimously. 
 
PAYMENT OF BILLS:  A MOTION to approve the payment of bills was made by Sup Wolfe, 
SECOND by Sup Snyder. Passed Unanimously. 
                                                                                           
COMMITTEE REPORTS                                      
         
Police & Fire – Chief Grimm’s report was provided.     
 
Sewer – Late notices to be sent to Fry Manor residents.    
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Planning Commission – Briefly discussed the proposed renovations and new building at Conrad 
Weiser High School.  
                                                                        
Roads, Bldg. & Equip. – Reviewed quote from Getter for $5,588.00 to update and upgrade the 
exterior lighting for the Township building and outbuildings. MOTION made by Sup Snyder to 
approve; SECOND by Sup Wolfe. Passed unanimously. Sup Randler discussed the $105,500 
quote from Plasterer Equipment Company for the John Deere 210L loader explaining the 60% 
grant reimbursement for the loader and 100% reimbursement for the bucket. 
 
Personnel - No report.        
 
Recreation Board/Pool – No report       
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         



Zoning Hearing Board – No report       
 
Building Inspectors Report – Report provided 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
Engineers Report – Report provided. 
                                                                                                                                   
Plumbing & SEO –. Report provided.                                                                                       
 
Communication – No report. 
                                                          
CORRESPONDENCE – Letters from USDA, Diversified Technology, Animal Rescue League 
of Berks County 
 
NEW BUSINESS – Apparent upgrades at Bethany were discussed. Solicitor Haws and Jen Van 
Dyke to draft a letter requesting information regarding the use of the property at Bethany.  
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN by Sup Schoener at 10:10pm; SECOND by Sup Snyder.  Passed 
Unanimously.  
 

 
Next Meeting is a workshop meeting on Thursday October 29th at 7:30pm 

 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
 

Suzan Oxenreider, Secretary 
 


